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Flag Officers  
Commodore  

Joe Coleman 321 ð 773 ð 3265 
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Nancy Knobbs 703 ð 618 ð 0078 

Rear Commodore  

Tom OõShea 321 ð 986 ð 8772 

Secretary  

Gail Oliver  321 ð 806 ð 9770 

Treasurer  

Grover Gregory 321 ð 305 ð 6820  

Elected Governors  
Don Theriault 321 ð 254 ð 4624 

John Geraci 321 ð 773 ð 1437 

Bob Wiley 321 ð 773 ð 4613 
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Advertising  

Mike Conlon 321 ð 914 ð 4274  
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Hospitality  

Sharon Hicks 321 ð 537 ð 1044  
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Jennifer Clendinen 321 ð 632 ð 2799  

Newsletter  

Nancy Keane 612 ð 481 ð 6285  

Mary Ann OõShea 321 ð 986 ð 8772 

Programs  

Roland Norris 321 ð 480 ð 6690 

Directory  

Bob Wiley 321 ð 773 ð 4613 

Website  
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Tom OõShea 321 ð 986 ð 8772 

Cruising Fleet  

Lynda Geraci 321 ð 773 ð 1437 
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The opinions expressed herein are those of the authors and not necessarily those of the East Coast Sailing Association. 

J  Calendar of Local Sailing Events 

 1    HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

 1 MYC Hangover Regatta 

 14-15 ECSA Frostbite Cruise at Ballard Park 

 21 ECSA Annual Awards Banquet 

 

F  Calendar of Local Sailing Events 

 18 ECSA Miami Boat Show 

 25-26 ECSA Captain Katanna’s Cruise 

 

Check out http://www.sail-race.com for updates  

to the 2017 calendar. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
Annual Awards Banquet and 

Installation of New Board 
Saturday, January 21 

 

The Tides 
Patrick AFB, FL 

ñ  Reservations Required  ñ 
 

Next General Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, February 8, 2017 

http://www.sail-race.com


 

 

VIEW FROM THE 
 VICE  

COMMODORE 
 

Nancy Knobbs 

And so it goes -  
I hope everyone has enjoyed a Merry Christmas and 

happy holiday season.  Another cruising year with 

ECSA has come to a close and what a great year it’s 

been.  I’ve truly enjoyed serving as Vice Commodore 

and can honestly say I have learned a lot from the ex-

periences and knowledge of so many fun cruisers and 

members of this fine club.  I was unsure what I was 

getting into when taking on this role but have been so 

grateful that I did.  Serving along side Joe Coleman 

and an exceptional BOG has been a heck of a lot of 

fun.  A huge Thank You to each of you. 

Our January member meeting this year is combined 

with the ECSA awards banquet.  I hope all are plan-

ning to attend to welcome in the new Board at The 

Tides on January 21st.  Please be sure to purchase 

your tickets, as this should prove to be yet another fun 

affair with ECSA.  There will be a band and dancing, 

too! 

Thank you to the Board members with whom I served 

this year, that are stepping down from their positions.  

You were very patient as I learned my role. 

Looking forward to the New Year and a terrific calen-

dar of events that are planned.  

Happy Cruising! 

Nancy 
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THOUGHTS FROM 
YOUR  

COMMODORE 
 

Joe Coleman 

Many Thanks! 
I would like to thank you for allowing me to be your 

Commodore for the past year.  It has been a pleasure 

to serve on the ECSA Board and I appreciate the sup-

port that the Board and membership have given me.  

Congratulations to the new Board! I will support them 

as Past Commodore as they have supported me.  I 

would also like to thank my wife, Karen, who, every 

month, sorts through my gibberish, makes sense of it 

all, and assures that it is grammatically correct.  Just 

another reason to love her. 

A special thank you goes out to Mary Ann O’Shea, our 

newsletter editor.  For the last seven years Mary Ann 

has put together an outstanding newsletter for the 

ECSA.  Every month she has had to prod the Board to 

submit their articles on time, keep up to date with the 

advertiser information, include new member acknowl-

edgements, and verify that the information provided is 

correct.  I know I speak for the entire membership 

when I say, “Thank you, Mary Ann, for your diligence 

and accuracy.  Enjoy your well-earned break!” 

The awards banquet is quickly approaching and once 

again we will be giving out the awards for those who 

have sailed the longest or farthest or attended the 

most club cruises in the year.  I remember hoping 

years ago that Karen and I would win one of those 

awards, so we focused on making it to all the monthly 

club cruises and won the Indian River Cruising Award.  

Over the years since then, we have won it several 

more times. More recently, others have stepped up 

and won that one, and we look forward to seeing other 

awards being presented at the banquet as well.  Let’s 

vow to make 2017 a great sailing year by attending 

plenty of monthly cruises, going on Bahamas and 

Keys cruises, and maybe even a midsummer cruise.  

In closing, I want to say that I think the ECSA is head-

ing in a good direction with the introduction of the Ti-

dyHQ link.  Thank you, Grover Gregory, for all your 

work to set it up for the club and for working with Bob 

Wiley as we merge it into the website.  This will be a 

great improvement for us,  and your work is certainly 

appreciated. 

Joe 

2017 Board of  Governors  
The following Board members were voted in at the 

December General Membership meeting: 
 

Commodore     Nancy Knobbs  

Vice Commodore   Scott Kiesling  

Rear Commodore  Tom OõShea 

Treasurer      Grover Gregory  

Secretary      John Boyd  

Thank you to these members who have volun-

teered to serve on the Board! 
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TREASURER'S 
REPORT 

 

Grover Gregory 

Sea Schorn  
Marine Canvas 

Long-time ECSA member George 

Schorn is our most recent newsletter advertiser.  He spe-

cializes in new Biminis and Dodgers for Sailboats, and 

Enclosures for Power Boats, as well as repairs to exist-

ing canvas and replacement of old glass.  He enjoys 

working with customers in designing a custom look to 

enhance their boating enjoyment.  He uses only the best 

materials, including UV-resistant thread that will last 

longer than the canvas.  No job too small.  Call George 

at 321-505-2500 or 321-783-8297, or email to 

gntschorn@yahoo.com 

LƴŎƻƳŜ 
{ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ 

wŜǇƻǊǘ aƻƴǘƘ ¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

bƻǾ ϥмс Wŀƴ ϥмс - bƻǾ ϥмс 

wŜǾŜƴǳŜ     

рлκрл   ϷорнΦлл  

!ŘǾŜǊǝǎƛƴƎ   ϷтонΦлл  

.ŀƴǉǳŜǘ ϷнфрΦлл  ϷнΣфтсΦтр  

.ǳǎ ¢ǊƛǇ   ϷмΣнллΦлл  

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ϷмтсΦлл  ϷмтсΦлл  

aŜƳōŜǊ 5ǳŜǎ ϷмлрΦлл  ϷмΣоурΦлл  

aŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ ϷорΦлл  ϷмΣрууΦло  

aƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎ ϷорΦлл  ϷорΦлл  

¢ƻǘŀƭ wŜǾŜƴǳŜ ϷспсΦлл  ϷуΣпппΦту  

9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ     

!ǿŀǊŘǎ   ϷопуΦно  

.ŀƴƪ {ǾŎ ϷтΦом  ϷрмΦсм  

.ŀƴǉǳŜǘ   ϷоΣпнрΦтн  

.ǳǎ ¢ǊƛǇ   ϷмΣунмΦул  

/ǊǳƛǎƛƴƎ   ϷнтоΦсп  

LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ   ϷсумΦлл  

aŜŜǝƴƎ  ϧ hŦŎ {ǳǇ   ϷрмΦтл  

aŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ   ϷмΣоноΦту  

aƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎ   ϷоомΦнп  

tƻǎǘŀƎŜ     

tǊƛƴǝƴƎ   ϷтммΦсм  

wŜƴǘ   ϷомфΦрл  

{ŀƭŜǎ ¢ŀȄ   ϷннΦрн  

{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ     

¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷтΦом  ϷфΣоснΦор  

.ŀƴƪ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ   ϷуΣфслΦсо  

.ŀƴƪ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ ¢Ƙƛǎ ¢ƛƳŜ [ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ ϷуΣупрΦсм  

MEMBER CLASSIFIED ADS 

FOR SALE:   

¶ 1976 Pearson 365 PRICE DRASTICAL-
LY REDUCED  Cutter-rigged ketch.  Hull #59.  
Located in Melbourne; owned & maintained by 
USCG-licensed Capt. since 1996.  NEW EVERY-
THING: Adler Barbour ref/freezer, dual fuel tank-
age, Perkins 4-108 overhauled and re-steamed, 
electric windlass, prop, 5 Interstate batteries.  In-
cludes Carib 10 dinghy and 8-hp Mercury out-
board engine.  Offered for only 20K.  Contact 
Bob Goldstein for complete fact sheet. Cell 321-
795-1327, home 321-751-4078. Or send email to 
argrestless@cfl.rr.com  

¶ Magma Catalina 2 Grill with rail attachment, 
carrying case and cutting table.  TOO BIG FOR 
OUR BOAT.  315 sq. in. cooking area, with warm-
ing rack.  Works on propane bottles.  22 1/2”L x 
14 5/8”W x 14 1/4”H.  Grill and parts are $650 at 
West Marine.  Sell for $500.  captdin-
nah@gmail.com or 321-698-9821. George Bell. 

¶ Marples 35’ Trimaran PRICE RE-
DUCED.  Located in Everglades City.  Contact 
Marlene at sassythesailor@gmail.com or 321-
682-6288. First $39,000 sails her away.  Great 
cruising boat for 1 to 4 people.  Been from Maine 
to Guatemala with 3 aboard, then from Florida to 
Bermuda, Bahamas, Turks and Caicos and Do-
minican Republic. 

If you have something you would  
like to advertise, send email to 

maoshea@bellsouth.net 

mailto:gntschorn@yahoo.com?subject=Sea%20Schorn%20Foot,%20Tack%20&%20Clew%20ad
mailto:argrestless@cfl.rr.com?subject=Pearson%20365
mailto:captdinnah@gmail.com?subject=Magma%20Grill%20ad
mailto:captdinnah@gmail.com?subject=Magma%20Grill%20ad
mailto:sassythesailor@gmail.com?subject=Marples%20Trimaran
mailto:maoshea@bellsouth.net?subject=ECSA%20Classified%20Ads


 

EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 

General Membership Meeting  
December 14, 2016 

Meeting Called to Order: Commodore Joe Cole-

man called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

Board Members, Elected Governors and Past 

Commodores Present: Joe Coleman, Nancy 

Knobbs, Tom O’Shea, Grover Gregory, Gail Oliver, 

Don Theriault, Bob Wiley, Page Proffitt, Al Pappas, 

and John Geraci 

Commodore Coleman introduced: The Elected 

Board, Support Staff, Past Commodores  

Guests:  Beth Blackford, guest of Nancy Knobbs  

Our sponsors were recognized:  South Patrick 

Hardware (going out of business), Jim and Lynde 

Edwards from Coppercoat Antifouling Paint, Rick 

Hushla, Realtor, Julian Crisp from Sparman and St. 

Barts Yacht Sales, Ultra-SoniTec, Boaters Ex-

change and George Schorn Marine Canvas  

New Members:  None  

Treasurer’s/Secretary’s Reports:  The October 

Treasurer’s report as published in the December 

Foot, Tack & Clew was approved and accepted.   

The November minutes as published in the Decem-

ber Foot, Tack & Clew were also accepted.   

Commodore Joe Coleman:  Annual Dinner:  Sat-

urday, January 21st, 2017, at the Tides on A1A by 

Patrick AFB.  Please use our website link to Tidy 

HQ to sign up, select your entrée and pay, or send 

in a check with your order. 

Miami Boat Show:  The bus has been reserved.  

Tickets are priced at $55 p/p this year.  The cut off 

will be 50 people.  A link will be added soon in Tidy 

HQ. 

The cruising schedule for the following year is avail-

able for hosts to sign up.   

A motion to accept nominations for the 2017 Board 

was made and voted on.  The new Board will con-

sist of: Nancy Knobbs – Commodore; Scott Kiesling 

– Vice Commodore; Tom O’Shea – Rear Commo-

dore; Grover Gregory – Treasurer; and John Boyd – 

Secretary.  Installation of the new Board will be at 

the Annual Dinner on January 21st. 
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Secretaryôs Report   
 

Gail Oliver 

Vice Commodore Nancy Knobbs: No Report 

Rear Commodore Tom O’Shea:  Ship’s Store is 

open.  ECSA received $248 from the SSCA GAM. 

Treasurer Grover Gregory:  Grover will add a link 

for the Miami Boat Show. 

Secretary Gail Oliver:  Announced a private New 

Year’s Eve party, hosted by several MYC/ECSA 

members.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  Cost is 

$20 p/p cash or check. Music begins at 8 and the 

band at 9 p.m. 

ECSA Previous Events: “Cocoaville” was well at-

tended. The new venue had a wonderful pavilion 

with grill, ample tables and bathrooms nearby. 

ECSA Upcoming Events:   ECSA/MYC Boat Pa-

rade at the Hutson’s house is Saturday Dec. 17th; 

New Year’s Eve Cruise to Vero – get your dockage 

reservations in now; Frostbite Cruise is January 

14th and 15th. 

Elected Governor Bob Wiley:  Photo contest en-

tries need to be made by Christmas.  As of the De-

cember General Meeting, no one had entered the 

photo contest.  The ECSA Directory for 2017 is in 

the process of being created – if you have moved, 

changed telephone numbers, boats, etc.  PLEASE 

update your information ASAP so the Directory can 

be published in a timely manner. 

Elected Governor Don Theriault: No report 

Elected Governor John Geraci:  No report 

Elected Governor Page Proffitt:  Frostbite Cruise 

is January 14th and 15th 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  None  

The $35 50/50 raffle was won by Marion Terry. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.  

The Christmas/Holiday Pot Luck Dinner was held 

immediately following the meeting.  Please sign up 

to be a dessert host for one of the General Meet-

ings and to host a cruise.  Signup sheets are on the 

table and also will be passed around. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gail Oliver, Secretary 
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Cruising News 

Holiday Boat Parade  

Review 
Dave and Marci Hutson 

 

This year’s Boat Parade Party was another success, 

if success can be measured by the great food, plen-

tiful drinks, and fun party people. 

The folks were able to park their lawn chairs along 

the canal at our house, Bob Jones’ house next door, 

and Simon’s house.  We had plenty of space along 

the canal for everyone to see the parade. 

The pot luck was magnificent as usual.  We provided 

my Dear Sweet Daddy’s South Carolina Barbeque.  

MYC brought the keg.   

Everyone had a good time watching the parade and 

the hoot and hollers from the boats and from the 

land.  It was a great way to get into the Christmas 

spirit. 

We had one casualty – Pam Crocker fell and broke 

her arm.  We wish her a speedy recovery. 

After the parade ended, we had our traditional 

Christmas sing-along on the patio.  We passed out 

songbooks and sang many of the Christmas songs 

that we grew up with.  It was a wonderful evening. 

See you next year! 

Dave and Marci Hutson 

Frostbite Cruise 
January 14-15 

Page Proffitt  

We will be at Ballard Park for another Frostbite 

Cruise on January 14.  The grills will be hot about 5 

p.m., so bring your entrée to cook, your beverage of 

choice, and a side dish to share.   

The pavilion is full of picnic tables and, if necessary, 

we will set up a wind screen.  There is likely to be 

music as well.   

If we’re lucky, the cruise will NOT live up to its name! 

For more information, contact Page at 321-806-

0303. 

Miami Boat Show  
February 18 

Board of Governors 

Make your reservations now for the Miami Boat 

Show Bus trip. Since ticket prices have gone up, the 

cost this year is $55 per person. This includes the 

bus trip down and back, with snacks, drinks and a 

movie, and entry into the boat show.  Pickup times 

and locations will be available in next month’s news-

letter, or on the TidyHQ website. 

There are 50 seats on the bus, so make your reser-

vations now at https://ecsasail.tidyhq.com/public/

events/9156-bus-trip-to-strictly-sail-miami.   

2017 Cruise Calendar 

Many cruises need hosts!  Please volunteer by contact-

ing Lynda Geraci (slgeraci@att.net or 321-544-1922) 

Jan 14-15 Frostbite Cruise 

Feb 18 Miami Boat Show 

Feb 25-26 Captain Katanna’s Cruise 

Mar 11-12 Marker 21 Cruise 

Mar 18-19 St. Patrick’s Day Cruise 

Apr 1-2 Squid Lips Child Abuse Awareness 
Cruise 

Apr TBD Whichever Way the Wind Blows 

May 6-7 Cinco de Mayo Cruise 

May 27-29 Memorial Day Port Canaveral 

Jun TBD Cocoa Cruise 

Jun 24-25 Grills Summer Sailstice Cruise 

Jul 1-4 Cocoa Fireworks Cruise 

Aug TBD Titusville Cruise 

Aug 19-20 Cocoa Village Cruise 

Sept 2-4 Labor Day Fort Pierce Cruise 

Sept 23-24 Marker 21 Cruise 

Oct 14-15 Whichever Way the Wind Blows 

Oct 28 Halloween Dinghy Cruise 

Nov 18-19 Rotary Park Cruise 

Dec 16 Grand Canal Boat Parade 

Dec 31 - Jan 1 Vero Beach New Year Cruise 

https://ecsasail.tidyhq.com/public/events/9156-bus-trip-to-strictly-sail-miami
https://ecsasail.tidyhq.com/public/events/9156-bus-trip-to-strictly-sail-miami
mailto:slgeraci@att.net?subject=2017%20Cruise%20Calendar
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ECSA Annual Awards Banquet  

Date:    Saturday, January 21, 2017  

Location:   The Tides  

   1001 North Highway A1A (S. Atlantic Ave.)  

   Patrick AFB, FL     

Schedule:  6:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Social Hour (cash bar)  

   7:00 to 8:00 p.m.  Dinner  

   8:00 to 9:00 p.m.  Awards Ceremony and Installation 

           of New Officers       

   9:00 p.m.     Socializing and Dancing to the  

           Music of the Billy Chapman Band   
 

Entrees  
Peppercorn -crusted Prime Rib, Lyonnaise potatoes, braised carrots, snap peas ($35)  

Chicken Paillard with natural jus, root vegetables, fingerling potatoes ($25)  

Sake Grilled Fish, tomato, capers, olives, herbs, rice pilaf, summer vegetables ($30)  
 

All dinners include freshly brewed coffee, iced tea, and dessert   

Appropriate dress is requested.  
 

PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS EARLY!  
Reservations will be accepted through January 11, 2017 .  Complete the following 

form, including your choice of entrée, and return with your check made payable to 

East Coast Sailing Association .  Bring it to the general membership meeting, or 

mail to:     ECSA, P. O. Box 372054, Satellite Beach, FL  32937.  Attention:  Banquet. 

Alternatively, login to ecsasail.tidyhq.com  and find the Annual Banquet Event, 

where you can sign up, select your entrée and pay online.  

————————————————————————————————————— 

Annual Awards Banquet Reservation Form  

Name of members/guests attending:   ____________________________ 

Entrée selection: Prime Rib     ______(number) x $35 = _______ 

       Chicken Paillard   ______(number) x $25 = _______ 

       Grilled Fish    ______(number) x $30 = _______ 

                      TOTAL   _______  

ecsasail.tidyhq.com
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EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 

PO Box 372054 

Satellite Beach  FL 32937-0054 

2017 ECSA Events Calendar 

Date Event  [Contact] Date Event  [Contact] 

Jan 14-15 Frostbite Cruise [Proffitt} Jul 1-4 Cocoa Village Fireworks Cruise [Host needed] 

Jan 21 Annual Awards Banquet Jul 12 General Membership Meeting - Potluck 

Feb 8 General Membership Meeting Aug TBD Titusville Cruise [Host needed] 

Feb 18 Miami Boat Show Bus Trip [BOG] Aug 9 General Membership Meeting 

Feb 25-26 Captain Katanna’s Cruise [Host needed] Aug 19-20 Cocoa Village Cruise [Host needed] 

Mar 8 General Membership Meeting Sep 2-4 Labor Day Cruise Ft. Pierce [Host needed] 

Mar 11-12 Marker 21 Cruise [Host needed] Sep 13 General Membership Meeting 

Mar 18-19 St. Patrick’s Day Cruise [O’Shea] Sep 23-24 Marker 21 Cruise [Worth] 

Apr 1-2 Child Abuse Awareness Squid Lips [Coleman] Oct 11 General Membership Meeting 

Apr 12 General Membership Meeting Oct 14-15 Whichever Way the Wind Blows [Host needed] 

Apr TBD Whichever Way the Wind Blows [Host needed] Oct 28 Halloween Dinghy Cruise [Host needed] 

May 6-7 Cinco de Mayo Cruise [Geraci] Nov 8 General Membership Meeting 

May 10 General Membership Meeting Nov 10-12 SSCA GAM [BOG] 

May 27-29 Memorial Day Cruise [Host needed] Nov 18-19 Rotary Park Cruise [BOG] 

Jun TBD Cocoa Cruise [Host needed] Dec 13 General Membership Meeting - Potluck 

Jun 14 General Membership Meeting Dec 16 Grand Canal Boat Parade [Host needed] 

Jun 24-25 Summer Sailstice at Grills [BOG] Dec 31-Jan 1 New Year’s Cruise to Vero [Host needed] 

COOP MEMBER 

Check out http://www.sail-race.com for up-to-date racing information. 

http://www.sail-race.com

